Minutes of a Meeting of the Shieldaig Community Association 
held at 7pm on Monday 24 January 2022 in Shieldaig Village Hall
Present :
Lynn Cameron (Chair), Pauline Stephenson, Jim Alexander (Treasurer), Janene Waudby (Secretary), Phil Collins, John McGregor, Viv Rollo, Andy Moyes, Fiona Moyes (Apologies for absence:  Tom Tindale, Mya Aronica).  In attendance: Alice MacLennan, Kalie Wilkinson.   Proxies received by the Secretary: ten

EGM
It was noted that the meeting was quorate for the purposes of holding an EGM, notice of which had been sent out on 6th January.   Lynn Cameron asked the Secretary to conduct the proceedings.    The Secretary reminded the meeting of the purpose of the proposed change to the constitution and, there being not questions, the resolution set out in the notice of meeting was proposed.  After a show of hands, the resolution was unanimously passed.    

Village Hall update:
It was noted that the purchase was scheduled to take place on 4th March.   Jim Alexander said that the insurers had asked for a “rebuilding cost survey”.   The Secretary agreed to contact the surveyors to ask for a quote.   Jim confirmed he would send an invoice to the Highland Council for the electricity bill for the duration of their use of the building as a nursery.   The Secretary confirmed that while the telephone line had not yet been installed, this would be done.  It was questioned (and later confirmed) that the replacement fridge in the kitchen had come from the school and was donated by the Highland Council.  The hire charge was then discussed and agreed that it would remain at £5 an hour with extraordinary charges for any use by non-residents.   It was agreed that the children could install artwork on the East wall.  A celebration event was discussed and agreed this could be held on the weekend of 11/12 March with tea/cake etc. In the afternoon and a party in the evening.  Pauline agreed to ask about music and approach Linus about providing food from his van for the evening.   Martin had agreed to continue to clean the hall but the merits of a warden was discussed.  The Secretary agreed to speak to Lucy and others to gauge interest in the role, and also to place a bookings diary in the hall itself.  John MacGregor also agreed to look at the bell tower on the village hall to check whether it is sound and make any necessary repairs to enable the bell to be rung.   

Hamilton Trust 
Jim reminded the meeting of the existence and purpose of the Hamilton Trust.  The Secretary agreed to check its terms and send a reminder to village members about the trust.  Later note:  the Trust was set up for the benefit of children who have attended Shieldaig Primary School and who enter further education (meaning a full time course at a college or university).  Eligible children can apply for funding (amount to be decided by the village association but typically about £250 per person).

Basketball
The school had requested funding for two basketball hoops (about £90 each).  After discussion this was approved.  

Tennis Court
It was noted that the tennis court net ratchet mechanism was broken and/or missing.   After discussion it was agreed a full replacement was too expensive to justify given the low number of residents who play tennis but John MacGregor agreed to see if a cost effective repair could be effected.      

Playpark
Phil reported an update on the playpark which was due to be installed in February.  

Sea Eagle Project
It was noted that the association still had monies for the sea eagle project.   After discussion it was agreed that it was worth investigating arranging a new print run of the sea eagle pamphlet.   The Secretary agreed to review a copy of the old pamphlet to see if it needed updating.  Lynn Cameron agreed to speak to Les about getting any changes made and reprinting.   

AOB:
(a) Kalie and Viv had kindly agreed to paint the fences around the cattle grids and the purchase of paint was approved for that purpose.  

(b) the possibility of installing a small library in the village hall for the benefit of residents was discussed.   It was approved and the Secretary would investigate this further.    

Close of Meeting:
There being no further business, the meeting closed.     
Lynn Cameron (Chairperson).
